
 

March 15, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Sharon Schwartz, Chairperson 

House Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Schwartz: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2402 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2402 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2402 would designate the last Saturday in July of each year as the National Day of 

the Cowboy in Kansas.  The Governor would be authorized and directed to issue a proclamation 

every year calling upon state officials to display the United States flag on all state buildings on 

the last Friday of July of each year, declaring the last Saturday in July to be the National Day of 

the Cowboy, and inviting Kansas citizens to observe the day with the appropriate ceremonies. 

Further, the bill would instruct the Governor to display the National Day of the Cowboy flag on 

the grounds of the Capitol on the last Friday of July of each year.   

 

 There would be no fiscal effect to the state budget if HB 2402 were enacted.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 


